 LAKE TISHOMINGO PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
Minutes

May 14, 2013

Board Members Present:  President John Dauernheim, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Gordon Kassen, Phil Overy and Ray Lauer

Excused Absence:  Kevin Seelbach

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President Dauernheim.  There were eight (8) residents present and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

Minutes of the meeting of April 9, 2013: A motion was made by Phil and seconded by Marilyn to waive the reading of the minutes since they had been published in the Newsletter and were available on the web site.

Treasurer’s Report: Marilyn presented the details related to finances, advising income for the previous month amounted to $58.79.  Expenditures totaled $2,351.08 and included $1,028.79 for payment of the legal quarterly, $1,144.34 to McLaren for rock for the maintenance yard, truck repairs ($249.52), snowplow, salt and cleaning the truck ($270.00), $214.93 for the Newsletter, brush removal ($200.00), and several other items.  Marilyn also sought approval for payments totaling $3,191.29 for items that included insurance quarterly at $788.50, grass cutting by Dale Wallen at $540.00, door controls and other lesser items.
Phil made a motion to approve the report, and this was seconded by John Johnston.  MOTION PASSED
Gate:  Russ Wilner reported he was advised by a resident whose home is near the gate that his garage door opens suspiciously on occasion and he suspects this occurs when people use the key pad at the gate.   There are two devices issued to allow entry at the gate without physically pushing the numbers at the gate, and those are used by the school bus drivers and the mail carriers.  If the garage door is affected by these remote devices, then the garage door would only open at the times the school buses or mail carriers arrive.  
Russ also advised that after polling board members about the hours the gate should be raised on Memorial Day, the consensus is for the gate to be raised between the hours of 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.

There was then a discussion about the disposition of gate access cards when a lake owner sells their property.  Marilyn advised that she tells real estate agents such cards will be de-activated as soon as the sales transaction is completed, and the new owners should get the forms and apply as soon as possible for their own card(s) and vehicle decals.
Also, it has been a practice to allow the sellers to release their cards to the new owners.  This will now stop.  Rather than having this transfer policy, cards will be de-activated and the new property owners will be required to request a specific number of cards for their use.
Security:  Phil expressed his appreciation to those who are alert to safety issues and who support the Neighborhood Watch program.  He also mentioned being thankful of Rich and Janet Hirsh, along with Ken and Bev Jost, for their quick response when observing a fire in a tree and for calling 911 while they were on a pontoon boat.  Their action saved the fire from lingering and spreading.

Phil asked Steve Blaha, who was present at the meeting, if he would consent to being responsible for the patrol boat and for parking the boat outside his home.  Steve agreed.

Phil said he had been alerted earlier on the day of this meeting of some teens who had been observed forcibly raising the entrance gate, however, had not had the opportunity to follow up on this matter.


He also reminded property owners of the hefty fine that can be levied if they are cited for burning out of season.
Phil provided a copy of the contract that had been negotiated with Sentry Security, calling for payment of $15.95 per hour for guard services, to begin May 27, 2013 and ending September 22, 2013.  The guard will be present for weekend evenings only.

At the end of his report, Phil advised he was resigning as a member of the board effective June 1, 2013 and he presented a letter to this effect.  President Dauernheim, speaking on behalf of all board members, expressed appreciation to Phil for the job he has done while a member of our group.
Building:  John Johnston said he had been given applications for permits from Clarence and Terri Cobb, I-78 – I-80 for a dock, Roy and Rita Hummel, I23 and 24, for construction of a deck, and Rita Kalin, A-17/18, to re-attach a dock.  After a review of the plans, Gordon made a motion for approval and this was seconded by Phil.  MOTION PASSED
Maintenance:  President Dauernheim said he had attempted to start the truck earlier today and found the battery to be dead.  With all the mechanical problems experienced with the truck in recent months, it is now time for us to consider seriously replacement of the dump truck.

LTIA Representative:  No report

Finance:  No report

Web Site:  Janet Hirsch advised the deadline for submission of articles, ads and other items for inclusion in the next issue of the Newsletter is June 20, 2013.

Parents Club:  No report

Garden Club:  Rich Hirsch advised the annual plant sale was held on May 11, 9 a.m. to 12 and a little over $400 was raised for the club.  He expressed appreciation to Marilyn Meyer, Fran Hovis, Barb Rohm, Chyree DeRoode and Julie Johnston who worked the sale.  Rich thanked those who donated plants and everyone who purchased plants.
Water Testing:  The first test sites will be visited on May 16, 2013 and a report will be forthcoming.  Also, it was reported there are signs a beaver is active on the north side.  Should anyone observe the beaver, they are requested to notify a board member so arrangements can be made to contact the trapper.

Old Business:  Marilyn reported there are volunteers who are working toward getting electric hooked up at the volley ball courts.  Also, there has been a request that two additional picnic tables be purchased, for placement near the volley ball court and where washer tournaments are planned.  In addition, there is a need for a load of sand for the volley ball court.  After discussion, Phil made a motion to provide funding to purchase two tables ($140 each) and a load of sand ($325).  This was seconded by Marilyn.  The total cost is $605.  The two additional tables are to be placed near the horse shoe pits and washer pits.  MOTION PASSED
President Dauernheim then advised he had sought two bids for paving the roads and had received one contract from CEG Paving, the same company that did work on our roads last summer, for $34,780.00.  He then contacted the other firm from whom a bid was sought, Dura Seal, and was informed a contract had been mailed to him.  The president advised he had never received this bid, and he inquired of the amount they proposed for the resurfacing.  It would have cost $39,485.  At that time Gordon made a motion to accept the bid of CEG.  John Johnston seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED
The president also reported that he is seeking bids for construction of a retainer for the road that leads from South Lakeshore towards the creek, to protect vehicles from sliding off the road during inclement weather.  It was felt lengths of galvanized steel, to match the same material over the creek, would be most suitable.  After discussion, it was decided this issue should be tabled.
New Business:  Earlier during the meeting Marilyn was asked the amount of assessments taken in annually and she responded $160.000.  Using that figure, Jerry Haas asked the board to consider making 2 per cent of the annual assessments available to LTIA so that the pavilion and the surrounding area can be repaired.  A discussion followed and it was felt this proposal would need to be presented for consideration to all property owners who contribute the operations of the lake, and managed by the LTPOA board of directors.  This matter was tabled.
There being no additional matters for consideration, Gordon made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  This was seconded by John Johnston.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:17 p.m.

Ray Lauer

Vice President and Secretary
